Minutes of Meeting of Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) Management Team
St Mawes Memorial Hall, 9 am on Monday 5th August 2013
Present: John Adams, Colin Hastings, Jon Smith (Chair) plus Christine Williams (and, for parts of the meeting, Ralph German, David Hubbard and Brian Willis.)
Agenda Items:

1. Minutes
· Minutes of meeting on 30th July 2013. Minutes adopted unanimously as a correct record.

2. Matters arising from Minutes
· These were addressed under later agenda items.
3. Roseland Magazine Article (for September)
· JA read out the proposed text. After the addition of further thanks to those who have helped us, the article was approved for submission.
4. Summer Events
· CH listed the remaining events we will attend (Philleigh – 7th August; St Mawes – 10th August; Portscatho Regatta – 24th August).
· JA was asked to contact Robin Edward to determine whether the Portscatho Fun Day (17th August) would be appropriate.
· CH informed the meeting that despite the majority of those at events who filled in forms being in the 45-84 ages groups, all methods of communication were considered positively and, surprisingly perhaps, 43% of respondents would use Facebook to follow progress.
5. Finance

· JS reported that progress had been made and that 90% of the available monies (£6300) would be available from this date. 

· The Process for accessing monies would be:
· Invoices to JS.

· List put to Steering group once a month for approval of payment.

· Agreed payments will be processed by Brian Willis.

· Cheques will be issued to JS for dispersal.

· The Secretary will keep a file of all invoices passed for payment.

· JS will provide a quarterly report on the Grant.  
6. Consultancy

· JS reported that our application  had passed its assessment and has been sent to the Department of Communities and Local Governement to be ‘signed off’ in the near future.
7. Project Plan to Actions
· JA listed the changes that had been made to the documentation since the previous meeting.

· He thought that the slightly revised Project Plan would need to be seen/approved by the Steering Group in the near future.

· It was agreed that we would hold an extra Steering Group Meeting on 14th August to deal with translation of the Project Plan into actions and agreeing ‘who should do what’ for the most urgent actions. 
8. Equality Impact Assessments

· JS and his daughter had modified the text drafted by CH. Emma Ball had signed it off.

· In future, for each event, JS will produce an EIA and email it to JA for filing.

9. Any Other Business

· ‘Choices and Choosing’ – We agreed that we should have a link on the (upgraded) website. We agreed that JA should circulate the page relevant to NDPs to the Steering Group.
· New Member for Veryan – JS reported that Brian perman had resigned and that Julie Johns (former parish Councillor) would be happy to join the Steering group. Formal approval by Veryan Parish Council will probably be given on 19th August. It was agreed that JA should invite Julie to the SG meeting on 14th.

· Analysis of the Results from the Communication Questionnaire (part of the First Letter) – a cousin of JS (Susan Wagstaffe) has volunteered to do the work. We agreed to accept her kind offer.

· Housing Needs Analysis – JS presented data from Cornwall Council which seemed to imply that very few houses are needed. JS volunteered to approach Trudy of Homechoice Register to see if she could help us ‘look behind the data’.

· The number of background documents we are gathering is increasing all the time. It was agreed that JA should produce a list of the documents and circulate it to the SG for their information.

· We agreed that we should add to the action list reading/research of background documents and assign an appropriate person to the task.

· Contributions from SG members – JS said that he had talked to several SG members. Brian Willis is interested in making a contribution in the areas of conservation, landscape use and affordable housing.  He will also help in terms of financial management. JA reported that David Hall had indicated an interest in matters relating to Ecology.

· Volunteers I – JA is keeping the list. We agreed that we would invite them to a Management Team meeting to talk about what we are doing, what help we need etc. One meeting could be during the day (a Monday morning at, say, 10.30 am) and another in the evening (say at 7 pm).

· Volunteers II – If members of the community contact us about helping, what do we say? We agreed that we need a process (reminiscent of Dragon’s Den) where they are invited to make a pitch to us.

· GW had produced a Planning Brief for Questionnaire 2. JG had given some feedback that we should be careful to ensure that we do not create preferences that should be in the province of the community rather than influenced by any individual or the Steering Group.

· RG told us about people wanting to discuss matters that probably do not fall within the remit of the NDP. We agreed that we should log such issues and pass them on to the Parish Councils. 

· RG was concerned about distribution of the First Letter within Gerrans Parish. JS volunteered to cover this matter when he attended the next Parish Council Meeting.                   

THE MEETING CLOSED AT 11.40 AM. 
